
 

To: Permanent Representatives of Regional Association II (Asia) 
cc Hydrological Advisers (RA II)  

 

Our ref.: 01316/2025/MS/RAP 12 February 2025 

 

Subject: Arrangements for Phase I of the eighteenth session of Regional Association II 
(Asia), RA II-18 (Phase I) 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I wish to refer to the letter from Mr Abdullah Al Khadouri, president of Regional 
Association II (RA II), ref: 24025-RA II/WMO, dated 6 December 2024, regarding the updated 
arrangements for the eighteenth session of RA II (RA II-18).  

After careful consideration of various options and the need to convene the session 
within the required period, and following consultation with the president of RA II, it has been 
decided to schedule RA II-18 Phase I from 22 to 25 April 2025, in an online format. Formal 
invitation letters will be sent out to all Members in due course. 

The Secretariat will be providing further details about the session schedule, agenda, 
and participation modality in due course. If you have any enquiries, please do not hesitate to 
contact the Regional Office for Asia and the South-West Pacific at rap@wmo.int, with a copy to 
Mr Jun Yu at jyu@wmo.int. 

Thank you for your continued cooperation and kind understanding. 

 

Yours faithfully, 
 

 
Prof. Celeste Saulo 
Secretary-General 
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